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1st February 2024
Dear Sir/Madam
Re: 23/01967/FULEIA | Hybrid Planning Application - Phases 1 (Full Application) demolition, redevelopment and refurbishment of Medmerry Park to provide 124 no. holiday lodges, wetland area, two lakes, amenity lake and beach, central village hub, boathouse, childrens play and picnic area, adventure playground, adventure golf, padel tennis, beachside pool, tennis courts, playing field and dog park, back of house maintenance area, associated landscaping, drainage facilities, car parking, access roads and habitat enhancement areas. Outline planning application for further phases for an additional/replacement 184 no. holiday lodges and associated works (with all reserved matters except Access and Layout). | Medmerry Park Stoney Lane Earnley Chichester West Sussex PO20 7JP (Earnley PC planning application)  

I have been asked to write on behalf of Sidlesham Parish Council to support Earnley Parish Council in their proposed objection to the above planning application.  
Although Sidlesham Parish Council is not a statutory body in connection with this application, we wish to register our support for Earnley Parish Council, coupled with the comments from Birdham Parish Council. 

In particular, Sidlesham Parish Council is concerned with 2 aspects, traffic and the effect on the Medmerry Reserve, which incidentally was created out of land which was then within the Sidlesham Parish Council Parish boundary. 

Traffic to and from this site will in many instances pass through Sidlesham using the back roads, being a natural method of access once leaving the Earnley Concourse site, backed up by Sat Nav guidance, in an effort to avoid the traffic problems on the A286 to and from the Wittering’s, which are often at a standstill. There is no doubt that traffic accessing this area including the Wittering’s has increased greatly by motorists using their Sat Navs to find an alternative way to this destination over the last few years, resulting in traffic queueing as far back as Hunston at peak times. 

Sidlesham Parish Council also has concerns covering the impact of this proposed development on the Medmerry Reserve as the increased development would be occurring on the Reserve’s boundary, and we believe this increased activity will have a detrimental environmental effect on this special site not only to the land, but the wildlife therein through noise, litter, and pollution.
Sidlesham Parish Council therefore registers its objection to this development and would ask that our letter be presented to the Planners when this matter comes before them.

Yours faithfully
Alison Colban
Alison Colban (Ms)
Clerk to Sidlesham Parish Council

